7 April 1955

Mr. Lee E. Grove Chrord University Press, Inc. 114 Fifth Avenue Hew York 11, New York

Dear Mr. Grove:

Receipt of your letter of 31 March 1955, addressed to Colonel William F. Friedman in care of the Folger Shakespeare Library, is acknowledged. Your name recalls to us that we have read articles under your by-line in the Washington Post in years past.

Thank you very much on behalf of both of us for your congratulations and your interest in publication plans. We are unable at the moment to go into the matter of whatever interest Oxford University Press might have in our manuscript. Thanking you again.

Sincerely yours,

WILLIAM P. FRIEDMAN